Dear Parents and Carers,
As Chair of the School Governors, I wanted to inform you of the issues and successful improvements the governors have been doing this year at Osborne Nursery School. This year again has been a difficult year with the ongoing Covid crisis that we have been facing, however I would like to thank all of you for supporting us in following all instructions and guidance from staff.
The governors agreed on a third year of trial shared leadership which has been working well over the three years with Featherstone Nursery School, this will give us time to complete an evaluation with all stakeholders as this was disrupted due to the pandemic.  
The Head has been doing extremely well in partnership working with a range of partners such as Birmingham Nursery Schools Trust, BAMNS, Erdington Families Partnership and Erdington Locality Children’s Centre which has helped the leadership team receive valuable support during the academic year. Sharon has received valuable support from Birmingham Association of Maintained Nursery Schools and the wider Nursery Head Teachers consortium during the pandemic. Constantly changing guidance has been discussed and ideas shared to ensure the safety of all staff and children.
The shared leadership structure between the two nursery schools has helped our staff to see good practice at Featherstone Nursery School and receive positive and constructive feedback from staff there to improve our own practice. 
Pupil numbers have risen again as we have had referrals for places from children centre staff and health visitors. Our vulnerable families have been supported by their family support team, household support payments and Christmas presents.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The setting up of an on-site Stay & Play in conjunction with children centre staff via the Developing Local Provision project has aided the transition into nursery for some of our children.
I wish you all have a great summer break and would like to thank all the staff for their hard work throughout the year and hope they keep it up in helping us achieve our goals and help the Nursery to continually develop. 

Kind Regards
Haleem Majahid
Chair of Governors

